
Billy Reid, Site Executive
ADP CR3, LLC
157060 West Power Line Street
Crystal River, FL 34428

SUBJECT: CRYSTAL RIVER UNIT 3, AUDIT PLAN IN SUPPORT OF ACCELERATED 
DECOMMISSIONING PARTNERS CRYSTAL RIVER REQUEST TO ADD 
LICENSE CONDITION TO INCLUDE LICENSE TERMINATION PLAN 
REQUIREMENTS (EPID L-2022-LLA-0194)

Dear Billy Reid:

By letter dated December 12, 2022 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management 
System (ADAMS) Accession No. ML22355A441), as supplemented by letter dated June 9, 
2023 (ADAMS Accession No. ML23163A063), Accelerated Decommissioning Partners 
Crystal River Unit 3, LLC (ADP CR3) (the licensee) requested the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) to approve a request to add a condition to include License Termination 
Plan (LTP) requirements to the NRC license, No. DPR-72, for Crystal River Unit 3 Nuclear 
Generating Plant (CR3).

The proposed amendment would approve the LTP and add License Condition 2.C.21 that 
establishes the criteria for determining when changes to the LTP require NRC approval. 
The LTP will be implemented by the licensee to complete decommissioning activities at the 
CR3 site. Once decommissioning is complete, a separate request will be made to the NRC 
by the licensee to terminate the CR3 license.

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff (NRC) is reviewing the LAR and has 
determined that a regulatory audit is necessary to complete its review.  The corresponding 
regulatory audit plan is enclosed with this letter.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a 
copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records component of NRC’s Agencywide 
Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS). ADAMS is accessible from the 
NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.

November 7, 2023
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If you have any questions, please contact Timothy Barvitskie at (301) 415-6634 or by 
electronic mail at timothy.barvitskie@nrc.gov, or me at (301)-415-6634 or by electronic mail at 
jack.parrott@nrc.gov. 

Sincerely,

Jack D. Parrott, Senior Project Manager 
Reactor Decommissioning Branch
Division of Decommissioning, Uranium 

Recovery and Waste Projects
Office of Nuclear Material 

Safety and Safeguards

Docket No. 05000302
License No. DPR-72

Enclosure:
1.  Regulatory Audit Plan

cc: Crystal River Listserv

Signed by Parrott, Jack
 on 11/07/23
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